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Kindergarten Term 4 Newsletter
Dear Students, Parents and Carers,
Welcome to Term 4. This year certainly has flown. We hope that all students had a great break and are feeling refreshed and excited about recommencing their learning. This term we will focus on learning new concepts in addition to assessing the skills and understandings the children have acquired throughout the year. Formal assessments will be held in Weeks 4, 5 and 6. If you know your child will be away during those weeks, could you please let your teacher know, so we can reschedule those tasks.
SPORT

Kindergarten sport will continue on Thursday mornings. This term we will be practising a variety of skills in addition to preparation for our K-2 Athletics Carnival on Thursday 29 October. All children are to wear sports uniform on Thursday only. 
THE SOUNDS OF THE WEEK

The children will be learning how some letter combinations look different but sound the same or look the same but sound different, like ar, oo, ee, ea, er, ir, ur, ow, ou, ay, ai aw and or. In class, we will find these sounds in words, write them down and use them to decode words. You can assist your child by finding these sounds in everyday words, like classroom and Narrabeen, and in their home readers. 
SIGHT WORDS

Children will continue to practise the M100 words (Magic words) at home. Teachers will check your child’s automatic recall of these words, when they have time in class. Please note that this may not be on the day that your child brings in the words. When your child has finished all the colour levels and confidently knows 200 words, they will be given a spelling folder. This is for revision only and won’t be tested. 
MATHS

Maths is taught daily through whole class, group and individual learning experiences. This term we will be consolidating the concepts we have learned throughout the year in number, patterns, geometry, measurement and data. Playing dice and card games and incidental learning, such as counting forwards and backwards, folding and sorting, are great ways to reinforce mathematical skills.   

LITERACY AND MATHS GROUPS

Thank you to the parents who are keen to help in our classrooms. Unfortunately, given the challenges of the current health restrictions, parents are not invited to assist in our rooms this term. 
MONEY

Despite giving many reminders we have had a few instances of children buying food for their friends or giving their canteen money away. Please ensure your children purchase food from the canteen only for themselves and not for their friends. Due to food allergies many children can be adversely affected by eating food that is not provided by their parents. 

HATS and DRINK BOTTLES
Thank you for providing your children with the school hats and refillable drink bottles, with names clearly written. With the oncoming hot weather and bubblers out of action, it is essential that children bring these every day. Hats are worn whenever the children are outside. Please note that without a hat, your child will need to spend recess and lunch times under the shade structures. This restricts their much-needed play time. 
NAIDOC Week

From Monday 9 November we will be celebrating NAIDOC Week. The children will be engaging in activities to celebrate the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples and support our local community. 
REMINDERS
· Book Week Parade – 20 October (Theme: Dress up as your favourite Premiere’s Reading Challenge character)
· K-2 Athletics Carnival 29 October

Thank you for your ongoing support in this challenging year and we look forward to celebrating many more successes with your children in Term 4.
Ms Anderson      Mrs Donohoe    Ms Haywood       Miss Schonegevel 
